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ZAMBIA'S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF  GUINEA-BISSAU, 24TH JANUARY, 2020. 
MADAM PRESIDENT,
ZAMBIA WELCOMES THE DELEGATION OF GUINEA- BISSAU TO THE THIRD CYCLE OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP AND THANK THEM FOR THE NATIONAL REPORT AND UPDATE PROVIDED.

WE WELCOME STEPS TAKEN BY GUINEA-BISSAU IN ENSURING THAT PERSONS ON LOW INCOME,  THROUGH THE LEGAL INFORMATION AND CONSULTATION OFFICE ARE EXEMPTED FROM PAYING LEGAL FEES. WE ARE ALSO HAPPPY TO NOTE THAT THE GOVERNMENT HAS STRENGTHENED THE CAPACITY OF MEMBERS OF THE JUDICIARY IN THE AREA OF CRIMINAL JUSTICE AND THE MANAGEMENT OF JUDICIAL PROCEEDINGS AND ENSURED THAT JUDICIAL STAFF ARE BETTER QUALIFIED TO EXERCISE THEIR DUTIES.
IN THIS REGARD, ZAMBIA WISHES TO RECOMMEND TO GUINEA-BISSAU THE FOLLOWING:

1.TO ESTABLISH A NATIONAL HUMAN RIGHTS INSTITUTION IN LINE WITH THE PARIS PRINCIPLES;
2. TO ADOPT THE LAW TO COMBAT FORCED AND EARLY MARRIAGES AND THE ESTABLISHMENT OF TEMPORARY SHELTERS FOR CHILD VICTIMS OF VIOLENCE AND EXPLOITATION;
3.TO ENSURE THE EFFECTIVE IMPLIMENTATION OF THE LAW PROHIBITING FEMALE GENITAL MUTILATION.

WE WISH GUINEA-BISSAU A SUCCESFUL REVIEW.
I THANK YOU.
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